

## Community Board No. 2

43-22 50th Street, 2nd Floor Woodside, New York 11377 (718) 533-8773 Fax (718-533-8777 Email qn02@cb.nyc.gov www.nyc.gov/queenscb2

Morry Galonoy Chairperson Debra Markell Kleinert District Manager

March 8, 2022

Acting Commissioner Laura R. Kavanagh First Deputy Fire Commissioner New York City Fire Department 9 MetroTech Center, Brooklyn, New York 11201

RE: <u>Letter of Support for Minor Modification to an Approved Land Use Action for the</u>
<u>Bureau of Fleet Services – FDNY 55-30 58<sup>th</sup> Street – ULURP (C010655PQQ)</u>

Dear Acting Commissioner Kavanagh:

On March 3, 2022 Community Board 2 held a public hearing on a minor modification to approve a Land Use Action for FDNY leased space at 55-30 58<sup>th</sup> Street (Queens Block 2573, lot 24) and Borden Avenue (Queens Block 2657, Part of Lot 28).

A motion was made and seconded to send a letter of support for this minor modification to an approved land use action for the Bureau of Fleet Services. With a quorum present, the vote to approve the motion was unanimous; with none opposed and no abstentions.

If you have any questions, please feel free contact CB 2 at (718) 533-8773.

Sincerely,

Debra Markell Kleinert

District Manager

DMK/mag

Honorable Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez, US Congress Honorable Carolyn B, Maloney, US Congress Honorable Grace Meng, US Congress Honorable Nydia M. Velazquez, US Congress Honorable Michael Gianaris, NY State Senate Honorable Brian Barnwell, NYS Assembly Honorable Jessica Gonzalez-Rojas, NYS Assembly Honorable Catherine T. Nolan, NYS Assembly Honorable Robert Holden, NYC Council Member Honorable Shekar Krishman, NYC Council Member Honorable Julie Won, NYC Council Member Honorable Donovan Richards, Queens Borough President Vicky Garvey, Queens Borough President's Office Teal Delys, NYC Department of City Planning Mark Aronberg, Bureau of Fleet Services, FDNY David J. Harney, Bureau of Support Services, FDNY Morry Galonoy, Chairperson, Community Board 2 Lisa Deller, Chair, Land Use Committee Christine Hunter, Co-Chair, Land Use Committee

**FDNY Letter of Support for Minor Modification** 

cc: